
 

 

 

  

   Family Public Law Service 
HM Courts & Tribunals Service 
7 November 2023 

 
Dear Family Public Law Service user 
 

Case file view 
 
On 13 November 2023 we will be launching the case file view on the Family Public Law 
Service.  
 
Case file view replicates the layout of court bundles and previous electronic filing 
structures to make the service more intuitive. To ensure documents are clearly 
identifiable we have worked with the judiciary to agree a simple naming convention that 
must be followed: 
 
Document Type _ Name of related person _ Role of related person 
E.g. Witness statement _Jane Smith _ Respondent 2 
 
We’re making these changes following your feedback asking us to make uploading, 
locating and viewing documents quicker and easier. The case file view will save you 
time looking for documents in multiple places and will resolve the issue of being unable 
to upload a document when there is no hearing date. 
 
Other advantages of case file view include: 
 

• a clear file/folder structure, making it easier to find documents 

• the ability to preview documents on MyHMCTS quickly without having to open them 
in a new tab 

• the ability to search by document name 

• a new, streamlined document upload process based on feedback from local 
authorities and solicitors 

• the ability to remove uploaded documents which have been uploaded post release 
 
Guidance 
 
Guidance on uploading documents when applying and responding to public law 
applications is available on GOV.UK 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
FPL Service Team 
 
 
Family Public Law Service Team 
HM Courts and Tribunals Service 
FamilyPublicLawServiceTeam@justice.gov.uk 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/myhmcts-how-to-apply-for-a-family-public-law-order/upload-other-documents-orders-or-bundles
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/myhmcts-how-to-respond-to-a-family-public-law-order-application
mailto:FamilyPublicLawServiceTeam@justice.gov.uk

